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INTRODUCTION

At the request of W. E. Holmstead and Associates Inc. of 
Kingston, Ontario, the author completed a preliminary 
examination of the Contact Bay property, located near Dryden 
Ontario. A two-man field party spent a total of fifteen days 
on the property during October and November, 1990. Most of 
this time was spent confirming the presence of showings 
reported by previous property owners. Work was suspended due 
to the onset of freeze-up. Consequently, the bulk of the 
property was not traversed.

The property consists of 32 contiguous, unpatented mining 
claims, as shown in Figure 2. The waters of Contact Bay cross 
the property in a northeast-southwest direction, covering 
approximately half of it. At the property's northeastern 
corner, two claims abut the Butler Lake Nature Reserve, which 
is withdrawn from staking. At the northwestern corner, the 
property partially surrounds a group of four patented claims.

The property is situated approximately six kilometres south 
across Wabigoon Lake from the town of Dryden, Ontario. It 
covers part of Contact Bay and the surrounding shorelands, and 
is accessible most easily by boat. The property may also be 
reached by means of the Contact Bay Road (signed) which 
departs eastward from highway 502 connecting Dryden with Fort 
Frances, about 20 kilometres outside of Dryden. This road 
reaches the shoreline of Contact Bay after about three 
kilometres, from which point it is still one to two kilometres 
to the property's boundary.

Dryden has a population of around 6500, and provides all the 
services necessary to provision field crews. The town has an 
airport, with commercial carriers providing direct flights to 
Thunder Bay and Winnipeg.
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GEOLOGY

The property is underlain primarily by mafic to felsic 
metavolcanics of the Lower Wabigoon Formation. As shown in 
Figure 3, several gabbroic and granitic intrusives occur along 
the southern margin of the property. A thick layer of 
lacustrine clay covers the area, resulting in few outcrops in 
areas of low relief. A more complete description of the 
regional geology is available in J. W. Redden's repori Truin 
January, 1990.

As this programme was focused toward prospecting rather than 
geological mapping, the field names assigned to various rock 
units are based upon their present appearance, and may not 
reflect original compositions or modes of origin in some 
cases. Furthermore, the legend on the accompanying sketch map 
is not intended to imply any age relationships between rock 
types. Within the po'rtion of the property which was examined, 
the lithologies encountered were divided into five distinct 
groups.

Map unit (1), intermediate to felsic volcanics, is by far the 
most common rock type. It is generally light to dark grey, 
fine to medium grained, and ranges in composition from dacite 
to rhyodacite. It is commonly porphyritic, with feldspar 
phenocrysts rarely exceeding two millimetres. Flow margins 
were rarely distinguishable, partly due to extensive jointing 
having reduced many outcrops to mounds of jumbled blocks.

Map unit (2), cherty to tuffaceous "sediment", varies in 
colour from almost black to a slightly translucent, very pale 
grey. This rock type is generally exceptionally fine grained, 
and fresh surfaces frequently resemble quartzite. Weathered 
surfaces, however, are often bright white, suggesting that 
feldspar constitutes a large proportion of the rock. Evenly 
disseminated, fine to very fine pyrite occurs at levels of up 
to three to five percent in virtually every exposure of this 
rock type. At one exposure, this unit appeared to be at least 
ten metres thick. This unit hosts, or occurs adjacent to, all 
observed exposures of map unit (5).

Map unit (3) consists of mafic to intermediate volcanics which 
are medium to dark green in colour. This rock type was 
observed at only one location within the area examined. It is 
not known whether this exposure is typical of mafic to 
intermediate volcanics on the remainder of the property. On 
the south shore, at L 1 + 65E, 4+75N, unit (3) is in contact 
with unit (1), with the contact striking 155 degrees and 
dipping about 80 degrees to the northeast. At this point unit 
(3) displays a much more pronounced foliation than that 
encountered within units (1) or (2).
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Map unit (4), gabbroic sills and/or dykes, were observed at 
three locations. All three were fine to medium grained and 
light to medium green in colour. Two contained pyrrhotite and 
chalcopyrite mineralization, with one of these, located on the 
south shore at L 3+25E, 0+45N, exhibiting extensive shearing 
and alteration.

Map unit (5), magnetite "iron-formation", was observed only on 
the north shore. It does not resemble classic Algoman or 
Superior type iron-formations. Rather, it is composed 
primarily of fine to medium grained granular to massive 
magnetite, without any associated hematite or jasperoid 
silica. The banding present within the unit resembles a 
metamorphic or shear related foliation more than it resembles 
a sedimentary fabric.

Several exposures of unit (5) on the shoreline near L 1+OOE 
and L 3+OOE are sheared at 120/65-75 NE, although both zones 
appear to strike closer to 150 degrees after they were traced 
inland a short distance. There appear to be two parallel 
horizons, each several metres thick, although it is possibly 
one zone offset by faulting. Pyrite is present as seams and 
disseminations at levels of one to five percent, in places, 
within both horizons.

Magnetite was observed at two other locations on the north 
shore, both alongside the main shear zone in claim K 1053032. 
At about L 4+50W, 0+35S minor magnetite, pyrite, and 
chalcopyrite were found at the north end of a trench. 
Approximately 225 metres to the northwest, at about L 5+90W, 
1+OON minor magnetite and pyrite were observed; again within 
the hanging wall of the shear zone.



MAGNETIC SURVEY

The instrument used was a Gem Systems GSM-18 (s/n 5130) proton 
precession magnetometer, with a resolution of 0.1 gammas and 
an absolute accuracy of better than 1.0 gamma. Readings were 
determined over a 200 millisecond interval and the 
instrument's range was set to centre on a value of 59,500 
gammas for the entire survey.

In order to correct for diurnal variations in the intensity of 
the earth's magnetic field, base .station readings were taken 
at one to one and a half hour intervals. The base station 
employed was witness post #2-K1133449, located at approx. 8+00 
E,2+35 N., and its datum value is 59 410 gammas. The maximum 
recorded variation from this reference field was +/- 35 
gammas.

Most of the area surveyed exhibited little variation in total 
field strength. Generally, values are between 59,500 and 
59,600 gammas. Exceptions to this occur in the eastern and 
northeastern parts of the property. Values of 59,600 to 
59,750 having a northwesterly trend, occur towards the 
(north)ends of lines 9+00 E to 15+00 E. This likely 
represents a minor change in bedrock chemistry to more mafic 
volcanic rocks in this area.

There are several areas where values below 58,000 gammas or 
over 60,000 gammas indicate the presence of a bedrock anomaly.

A large area within claims K1133456, K1133457, K1133460, 
K1133461, and the eastern 1/4 of K1133455 exhibits values in 
excess of 59,600, and contains two linear trends with peak 
values of 60,000 to 60,500. Magnetic anomaly #1 extends from 
L 5 + 00 E,14+OON to L 12+00 E, 15+25 N, with peak values on 
Lines 6, 8, and 10.

Magnetic anomaly #2 is irregular in shape, about 200 metres 
wide and extends from L 6+00 E,16+75 N to L 11+00 E, 19+50 N; 
continuing (outside claim group) onto L 12+00 E, 19+25 N. 
These two anomalous areas may define a fold nose, but this 
interpretation is by no means certain.

The final anomalous area located by the present survey (#3), 
may be related to quartz veining carrying up to 0.3 oz/ton Au.
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Samples taken from within the claim group, in the vicinity of 
the shoreline where the claim line between K649 and K1053030 
hits Contact Bay, were reported to the author to have assayed 
up to 0.3 oz/ton Au,(J.W. Redden, personal communication 
April, 1990) In the same area, from line 0+00 E, 3+00 N to 
2+00 E, 2 + 75 N, a zone of low values around 58,000 gammas 
occurs adjacent to a high of 60,000+ gammas. A spot high of 
about 60,500 gammas, located at 5+OOE, 3+00 N may represent an 
eastward continuation of anomaly #3, or may be an unrelated 
feature.

One magnetic high is associated with a weak conductor located 
in the vicinity of the major iron formations previously 
mentioned. A second much larger and stronger magnetic high is 
located beneath Contact Bay at the extreme eastern end of the 
claim group. This high is coincident with a moderately to 
strongly conductive zone trending northwesterly. Several 
other north to northwesterly striking, moderately to strongly 
conductive zones occur beneath Contact Bay in the central part 
of the claim group. In addition, a weak conductor is shown 
extending southeasterly from the vicinity of one of the shafts 
on the south shore, to the extreme southeastern corner of the 
claim block.



ELECTROMAGNETIC SURVEY

The instrument used was a Geonics EM-16, owned by W. Holms'''.id 
of Kingston, Ontario. For the north-south lines (NW sheet) 
the transmitter used was Cutler, Maine (NAA; 24.0 KHz). For 
the northeast-southwest lines (SE sheet), Annapolis, Maryland 
(NSS; 21.4 Khz) was used. To save time, lines 10, 11, and 12 
(045) were surveyed using NAA, on a day that NSS shut off. 
All lines were completed with the instrument oriented 
appropriately for the station chosen, facing northerly.

Pronounced "anomalous" responses along the shoreline and 
around islands make interpretation in these areas very 
difficult. In addition much of the area surveyed exhibiis 
very flat in-phase and quadrature profiles, possibly due to 
lake bottom clay "damping" the field being read by the 
instrument.

A strong response at 12+00 E (360), 7+50 N and some response 
on adjacent lines suggests a bedrock conductor striking west 
to northwest. Shoreline/shoal effects can likely be ruled out 
at this location.

Reasonably strong responses extending from 5+00 E (045) to 
8+00 E at 15 + 50 to 15+00 N suggest the presence of 1, 
possibly two, conductive bodies, roughly paralleling magnetic 
anomaly #1. There are several islands in the area, however, 
and the likelihood of unseen shoals renders this 
interpretation a possible rather than probable one.

The property lies within the area covered by an airborne 
magnetic and electromagnetic survey map, #80972, which was 
published in 1987 by the Ontario Geological Survey. The 
portion of the map relevant to the Contact Bay property is 
reproduced in J. W. Redden's 1990 report for the property. 
The map shows three magnetic highs and a large number of 
conductors within the property's boundaries. (Figure 3)



MINERALIZATION AND ASSAY RESULTS

A total of 105 B-horizon soil samples and 71 rock samples were 
collected from the property during the recent programme. Soil 
samples were analyzed for gold, copper, and arsenic, while 
most rock samples were analyzed for gold only. All samples 
were shipped to the Thunder Bay office of Accurassay 
Laboratories Ltd. Sample locations are identified on the map 
accompanying this report.

Virtually all of the recent work was conducted in the vicinity 
of old workings dating from around the turn of the century. 
For the purposes of discussion, four areas of old workings 
have been identified: the main zone within claims 1053032 and 
1053033; the pitted and trenched area on the north shoreline, 
in the southeast corner of claim 1053031; the shaft and pits 
on the south shore, within claim 1052851; and the shaft and 
pits within claim 1052853. Each of these areas will be 
discussed separately.

Within claim 1052853, one water-filled shaft, three trenches, 
one large pit, and one small pit were located by the author. 
The trenches and the large pit were entirely overgrown. 
Alongside one trench, large pieces of vein quartz rubble, 
locally well mineralized with coarse grained black tourmaline, 
ankerite, and pyrite, returned only 32 ppb gold from a grab 
sample. A grab sample from the small pit returned about 400 
ppb gold and 0.7% copper, frbm a sheared and altered gabbroic 
rock carrying up to 5% combined chalcopyrite and pyrrhotite. 
No platinum or palladium values were obtained.

Three grab samples from a barren looking quartz vein, exposed 
at the waterline in the shaft, returned 100, 189 and 361 ppb 
gold. The vein appeared to be relatively flat lying, with 
irregular walls, and was a minimum of 0.6 metres thick where 
accessible to the author. It was exposed six feet below the 
collar on the northeast and southwest sides of the shaft. The 
shaft itself is about ten feet square, and is inclined 
approximately seventy degrees to the northwest. The vein was 
apparently covered by water during visits by previous authors.

Vein quartz in the dump was generally coarse grained, and 
rarely contained traces of ankerite and fine pyrite. Minor, 
fine grained, green tourmaline was occasionally observed at 
the vein margin. Traces of arsenopyrite were encountered in 
several pieces of intermediate volcanic wallrock. No samples 
were taken from the dump.



The reconnaissance geochemical survey identified a small area 
adjacent to the shaft in which arsenic levels were slightly 
elevated. Within this area one sample returned 343 ppb gold, 
which is at least ten times background levels.

Approximately three hundred metres to the northeast of the 
first area, within claim 1052851, two types of quartz veining 
were encountered. The shaft and nearby pits and trenches 
expose quartz veins within shear zones striking northwesterly 
and dipping steeply southwest. This zone appears to average 
from one to one and a half metres wide and to extend for a 
considerable distance along strike. Quartz veining within it 
appears to be fairly continuous, although the widtlt ,md 
texture of the vein(s) changes rapidly over short distances.

Samples from the main shear shown on the map returned values 
ranging from 74 to 1673 ppb gold. The 1673 ppb value is from 
a one metre long representative chip sample at the pit. The 
sample was composed of 20%-30% sugary quartz stringers, 20%- 
30% weakly sheared and silicified wall rock, and 50%-.60% 
altered (fine green tourmaline, chlorite, some sericite?) 
wallrock. The veins contained 5% chlorite, several percent 
pyrite, traces of chalcopyrite, and some hematite staining.

Elsewhere in this area, small veins parallel to the main 
shear, and many irregular joint filling veins, returned values 
generally less than 100 ppb gold. One low value of 112 ppb 
gold is somewhat intriguing since the sample came from 
intermediate to felsic volcanics carrying several percent fine 
pyrite. The mineralized rock occurred along the contact with 
mafic to intermediate volcanics, which were encountered only 
once during the programme.

Two strongly anomalous gold values of 223 and 267 ppb g<il.d 
were returned from soil samples taken about seventy five 
metres south-southeast of the shaft. This anomaly appears to 
be unrelated to the main shear zone, and occurs in an area of 
very little outcrop. About fifty metres southwest of the 
shaft, possibly on strike with the geochemical anomaly, a 
single soil sample indicated anomalous levels of arsenic.

Within claim 1053031, across Contact Bay from the previously 
mentioned areas, soil geochemistry did not reveal any 
anomalous zones. Rock samples from two types of quartz rubble 
and/or float returned values less than 100 ppb gold. The 
first type of quartz was mineralized with coarse black 
tourmaline, coarse siderite and minor pyrite. The second type 
contained minor chalcopyrite, pyrite, and molybdenite, and 
displayed highly sheared, chloritized wallrock exhibiting 
strong iron carbonate alteration. Dimensions of both types of 
quartz blocks suggest source veins are greater than 0.3 metres 
thick.
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The highest values obtained in this area were 104 and 165 ppb 
gold, from grab samples of joint filling veins less than 0.1 
metre thick, well mineralized with chalcopyrite and 
molybdenite.

Also within this area, a chloritized highly sheared zone is 
exposed on a three metre face in the trench which extends 
northwest from the shoreline. Rubble obscures the bottom of 
the trench for most of its length. The shear is about one 
metre wide and appears to be widening to depth. It strikes 
about 120 degrees and dips between 90 degrees and 85 degrees 
north. The shear carries about five percent calcite as small 
crystals and coatings along shear planes, and hosts a few tiny 
quartz stringers. A chip sample of the shear returned only 31 
ppb gold.

Within claims 1053032 and 1053033, extensive stripping and 
trenching has been completed by previous property owners along 
a strike length of five hundred metres across the property. 
A fenced off shaft is located on the line between the two 
claims, about seventy five metres south of the number one/four 
post. Historical data concerning underground development work 
is available in Redden's qualifying report.

The work has exposed a shear zone which hosts a continuous, 
0.1 to 1.5 metre wide quartz vein for part of its length. The 
vein and shear strike 110 to 120 degrees and dip 75 to ^0 
degrees to the northeast. Weak chloritization is evident for 
most of the shear zone's length, and very weak calci'u 
alteration was noted at several locations. Wall rocks are 
dominantly intermediate to felsic volcanic flows, which appear 
to strike between 90 and 120 degrees, and to dip moderately to 
steeply north.

From the north boundary of claim 1053033, nearly continuous 
stripping exposes the vein for a distance of two hundred and 
fifty metres to the southeast. For the first hundred to 
hundred and twenty five metres the vein averages 0.2 to 0.3 
metres thick. For the next hundred and twenty five metres the 
vein averages about 0.5 metres thick. Beyond this point 
stripping and pitting continues intermittently for a further 
two hundred and fifty metres. Within this second section, 
most trenches are substantially overgrown. It was possible to 
locate the shear, and narrow quartz veins or stringers, in 
most pits, but the shear itself did not appear to be as wide, 
and there was not a single continuous vein as there is to the 
northwest. Several pits and trenches have been excavated on 
parallel structures outcropping to the southwest, up to 
seventy five metres away from the main shear.



The continuous quartz vein is sugary textured for most of its 
length, and contains almost no sulphides. Traces of pyrite 
were observed very rarely. The vein contains several percent 
chlorite in places, and hematite staining varies from weak to 
intense.

Nine samples were collected from the main shear zone along a 
strike length of four hundred metres. Each is described 
below, from northwest to southeast.

About 115 metres northwest of the shaft, a sample 
representative of intensely hematized, broken quartz alongside 
the trench assayed 2099 ppb gold (check 2634 ppb). 70 metres 
southeast of the shaft, a 1.4 metre chip sample across the 
vein returned 547 ppb gold (check 772 ppb).

About 85 metres from the shaft, a 0.15 metre sample across the 
vein returned 4535 ppb gold (check 3723 ppb). Adjacent to 
this a 1.2 metre chip sample was taken across the shear, which 
at this point contained minor magnetite and pyrite, and a few 
quartz stringers within a silicious tuff. The sample assayed 
988 ppb gold.

About 90 metres from the shaft, a grab sample from rock 
resembling the 1.2 metre long chip assayed 4178 ppb gold 
(check 3624 ppb).

About 275 metres from the shaft, a grab sample from rubble 
next to an overgrown trench returned a value of 482 ppb gold. 
The sample consisted of a few quartz stringers in silicious 
tuff weakly mineralized with chalcopyrite, molybdenite, 
pyrite, and traces of native copper.

About 282 metres from the shaft, two 0.2 to 0.4 metre wide 
shear zones, separated by about one metre of unsheared rock, 
are exposed on the southeast wall of a pit. Both zones are 
moderately to strongly chloritized, exhibit weak calcite 
alteration, and contain a few quartz stringers. The two zones 
were incorporated into a single grab sample which assayed 
33584 ppb gold, equivalent to 0.977 oz./ton (check 30812 ppb).

About 300 metres from the shaft, a grab sample from a tuff 
carrying minor magnetite and chalcopyrite assayed only 117 ppb 
gold.

A large number of joint controlled quartz veins up to 20 
metres long occur a short distance across strike from the main 
zone. The dominant orientation of these veins is a strike 
between 170 degrees and 220 degrees, with moderate to steep 
dips to the east and west. This type of vein generally 
assayed less than 100 ppb gold.
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Gold values are known from previous work to be associated with 
an exposure of map unit (5), occurring on the north shoreline 
near Line 0+00 E. Of three adjoining chip samples across the 
mineralized outcrop, only the easterly one returned a 
significant assay. The thickness of the magnetite rich unit 
is between 2.0 and 2.25 metres. A 1.5 metre representative 
sample, consisting of about one half map unit (2), returned 
41663 ppb gold (check 41267 ppb). One very narrow quartz 
stringer was observed within the sampled length. Other 
samples of veined mineralized rock taken in this vicinity 
returned values generally less than 200 ppb gold. The 
mineralized horizon was traced along strike for about one 
hundred metres, until it crossed onto a patented claim to the 
west.

Two more magnetite rich horizons were encountered along the 
shoreline near Line 2+00 E. Although both closely resemble 
the exposure to the west, assays from this area were generally 
less than 100 ppb.
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CONCLUSIONS

Assay results indicate that significant gold values are 
present within the main quartz vein and shear zone for a 
strike length of about four hundred metres. The shear IM a 
strong persistent structure, and is interpreted to extend 
beneath Contact Bay to the shaft in claim 1052851, and 
possibly beyond it to the southeast.

Soil geochemistry has proven itself to be effective by 
identifying a gold anomaly south of the shaft in claim 
1052851. A second soil anomaly, located within claim 1052853 
is of uncertain significance. Rock samples from the area 
contained only slightly elevated gold values.

Although visible gold is reported to occur in several places 
on the property (Redden, 1990, and references therein), none 
was observed by the author.

The presence of high grade gold values within a magnetite- 
pyrite body on the north shoreline has been confirmed. An 
exposure of similar rock, exposed about two hundred metres to 
the east, however, did not contain elevated gold values.

Significant gold values are present on the property in a least 
two geological settings: in shear hosted quartz veins and 
within pyritic magnetite iron formations.

Several small magnetic highs which occur along the north 
shoreline have not yet been investigated, but are probably due 
to narrow magnetite rich zones. In addition, the anomalous 
zones beneath Contact Bay which were identified by airborne 
geophysical surveys, have yet to be evaluated.

No diamond drilling has ever been done on the known gold 
showings, and soil geochemistry surveys have not been 
attempted prior to this programme.
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RECOMMENDATIONS

A grid should be cut over the land portion of the property. 
Magnetometer, VLF-EM, and geochemical surveys should be 
completed, to be followed by a mapping/prospecting programme. 
Further overburden stripping and rock trenching is recommended 
for parts of the main zone, on both the north and south sides 
of the bay, as well as any new showings. The most practical 
and cost effective method of stripping may be to use 
explosives and manual labour rather than heavy mechanical 
equipment.

Diamond drilling is recommended for the main shear zone 
interpreted to cross Contact Bay, the magnetite-pyrite gold 
showing, and most of the airborne geophysical anomalies 
beneath the bay.

Respectfully submitted, 

C. A. Wagg, Geologist
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KIRKLAND LAKE, ONTARIO, CANADA P2N 3J1 
TEL.: (705) 667-3361

President: Dr. GEORGE DUNCAN, M.SC., PH. o., c. ch«m torn.), c. a»m (U.K.), M.C.I.C., M.R.S.C., A.R.C.S.T.

Certificate of Analysis
Fred Munger
Grand Oakes Exploration 

Queen Street East
402 

.TORONTO, ONTARIOM5C 2M6

13051
13052
13053
13054
13055
13057
13058
13059
13060
13061
13061
13062
13063
13064
13065
13066
13067
13068
13069
13070
13070
13071
13072
13073
13074
13075
13075

Date: November 9 19
90

Work Order tt : T900958 
Project = Fort Frances

; ,v<.^^.;; SAMPLE NUMBERS Gold Gold 
fl ';^(^!fl(^Ur assay Customer ppb Oz/T

31
211

48000
157
162
32

100
189
351

1673
1455 
562
74
86
12
24
42

296
600
69
48

112
151
133
23
15
13

<0.005
0.006
1 .397
0.005
0.005

< 0.005
<0.005
0.006
0.010
0.049
0.042 
0.017
<0.005
(0.005
(0.005
(0.005
(0.005
0.009
0.017
<0.005
(0.005
(0.005
(0.005
(0.005
(0.005
(0.005
(0.005

Chock

Chock

Check

CUSTOMER COPY



UR
o

ACCURASSAY LABORATORIES LTD,
P.O. BOX 426

KIRKLAND LAKE, ONTARIO, CANADA P2N 3J1 
TEL.: (705) 567-3361

President: Dr. GEORGE DUNCAN, M.SC., Ph. D., c. ct»m (Om.i, c. c**m IU.K.I. M.C.I.C., M.R.S.C., A.R.C.S.T.

Certificate of Analysis
Mr . Uia/ne Holmstead 
Geocom Consulting Ltd. 
1074 Dillingharn Street 
KINGSTON, ONTARIO 

P 2P4

llffi; 1 are as. follow

NUMBER
Customer

13053

Page 

Date: .

Work'Ordor: T900958 
Project'- Grand Oakes

^S£i—

Original
Gold
ppb

41663

Geld 
ppb

41267

....
CUSTOMER COPY



ACCURASSAY LABORATORIES LTD,
P.O. BOX 426

KIRKLAND LAKE, ONTARIO, CANADA P2N 3J1 
TEL.: (705) 567-3361

President: Dr. GEORGE DUNCAN, M.SC., Ph. o., c. Chwn (Ont.i, c. o»m (U.K.), M.C.I.C., M.R.S.C., A.R.C.S.T.

Certificate of Analysis

3626Z!

Fred Hunger
Grand Oakes Exploration
7 Queen Street East 

Suite 402 
TORONTO, ONTARIO 
M5C 2M6

Date:

SAMPLE NUMBERS 
ftp c w r a ss a y Customer

636066,
536067
536068
536069

536071
536072
536073
536074 
:S36075
536075

536077 
5^6078 
536079

,536084 
''536084 
53608 
636086

536089
536090

536092
536093
536093

er

Al
A2
A3
A4
AS
A 6
A7
A 6
A 9

(VIO
A10
All
A12
A13
A14
A1S
A 16

Gold
ppb

223
69

Insufficient
267
35
42
37

I nsuf f icient
2S

I nsuf f icient
Insufficient

23
Insufficient
I nsuf f icient
Insufficient

59
13

A 17- ;~- /F3
418
A19
A19
A20
A21
A22
A23
A24
A2S
A26
A27
A28
A 28

^Insufficient
Insufficient
Insufficient

/ / /24 .x^
l.<r
11
10
<5

Irisuff icient
I nsuf tic i ent
Insufficient
Insufficient
I nsuf f icient

Work Order
Project

Gold
Oz/T

0.006
0.002

sample
0.008
o.ooi
0.001
0.001

sample
0.001
sample
sample Ch
0.001

sample
sample
sample
O.C02
<0.001
0.002

sample
sample
sample CM
x 0.001
<0.001
<0.001
<0 .001
<0.001
sample
sample
sample
sample
sample Ch

Page: i 

November 1490

T900957
Fort Frances

CUSTOMER COPY



JRAACCURASSAY LABORATORIES LTD.
P.O. BOX 426

KIRKLAND LAKE, ONTARIO, CANADA P2N 3J1 
TEL.: (705) 567-3361

President: Dr. GEORGE DUNCAN, M .SC., PH. D ., c . ct*m <om.i, c. Ch«m (U.K.), M.C.I.C., M.R.S.C., A.R.C.S.T.

Certificate of Analysis
Fred Hunger
Grand Oakes Exploration 

QCOC'i^'' Queen Street East 
ODtD«%u j.te 402

TORONTO, ONTARIO 
M5C 2M6

NUMBERS
Customer

Date: N ovember 14

: 2

19 ^p ._.

Work Order 
Project

:• T900957
: Fort Frances

536T1Q
536111
£36111
536112 
•536113 
,536114
536
536116
536117
536118 
536UJ

53612;

er

A29
A30
A31
A32
A33
A34
A35
A36
A37
A37
A38
A39
A40
A41
A42
A43
A44
A 45
A46
A46
A47
A48
A49
ASO
A51
A52
A53
A54
A55
A55
A56

Gold
ppb

(5
I nsuf f icient

12
17
15
12
6

12
17

Insufficient
15
<5
(5
9
6
(5
9

'Insufficient
2£>

Insufficient
12

I n^u f f a c i &rfC
Insufficient
I nsuf flcient
Insufficient
Insufficient
Insufficient
Insufficient
Insufficient
Insufficient
Insufficient

Gold
Oz/T

(0.001
sample
(0.001
0.001
(0.001
(0.001
(0.001
(0.001
(0.001
sample
(0.001
(0.001
(0.001
(0.001
(0.001
(0.001
(0.001
sample
0.001

sample
,.(0.00:1
sample
sample
sample
sample
sample
sample
sample
sample
sample
sample

>' -vi' iTV-.-., ',•'": ..*. ':';,', ^-i,
P«r:

Check

Check

Chock

CUSTOMER COPY



ACCURASSAY LABORATORIES LTD,
P.O. BOX 426

KIRKLAND LAKE, ONTARIO, CANADA P2N 3J1 
TEL.: (705) 567-3361

President: Dr. GEORGE DUNCAN, M.SC., Ph. D., c. ct*m <ont.», c. ch»m (U.K.I, M.C.I.C., M.R.S.C., A.R.C.S.T.

Certificate of Analysis
Fred hunger
Grand Oakes Exploration

3626 427 Queen Street East 
Suite 402 
TORONTO, ONTARIO 
M5C 2M6

;,:';•;. : : SAMPLE NUMBERS 
ACQUTassay Customer

Date:

Page: 3 

14_____ 19 9Q

Work. Order 
Project

: T900957
: Fort Frances

ter

A57
A58
A 59
A60
A61
A62
A63
A64

Gold
PPb

<5
<5
<5
8
<R
<5
7

46

Gold
Oz/T

<0.001
<0.001
<0.001
<0.001
<0.001
<0.001
<0.001
0.001

A64 Insufficient sample Check

J^f^ffif^;" - •vi.j^Wm^'.v;^ ! - -
^'^BM.SSi&.'.'.'V.v.'wmff'-
;iil- : : '"

CUSTOMER COPY



ACCURASSAY LABORATORIES LTD.
P.O. BOX 426

KIRKLAND LAKE, ONTARIO, CANADA P2N 3J1 
TEL.: (705) 567-3361

President: Dr. GEORGE DUNCAN, M .SC., PH. D., c. ch«m (Ont.l, c. own'(U.K.I. M.C.I.C.. M.R.S.C., A.R.C.S.T.
i

Certificate of flnalysis
Page:

Fred Hunger
Grand Oakes Exploration
27 Queen Street East
Suite 402
TORONTO, ONTARIO
M5C 2M6

pate; November 15 90

SAMPLE NUMBERS
Customer

536139 
$36-1^0"

1V S36141

Gold 
ppb

Work Order 4* 
Project

Gold 
Oz/T

T900957A 
Fort Frances

81
82
83
84
85
86
87
B8
B9

BIO
810
Bll
B12
813
B14
BIS
816
B17
BIO
819
B19
B20
B21
822
823
824
B25
B26
B27 
B28
B28

11
10
22
6

11
7

12
5
(5
10

Insufficient
(5
13
(5
(5
(5
(5

I nsuf fie lent
10
12

Insufficient
Insufficient

(5
12

Insufficient
(5
(5
(5
7 
8

Insufficient

(0.001
(0.001
0.001
(0.001
(0.001
(0.001
(0.001
(0.001
(0.001
(0,001
sample
(0.001
(0.001
(0.001
(0.001
(0.001
(0.001
sample
(0.001
(0.001
sample
sample
(0.001
(0.001
sample
(0.001
(0.001
(0.001
(0.001 
(0.001
sample

Check

Check

Check

CUSTOMER COPY



JR;
o

ACCURASSAYUBORATORIES LTD.
P.O. BOX 426

KIRKLAND LAKE, ONTARIO, CANADA P2N 3J1 
TEL.: (705) 567-3361

President: Dr. GEORGE DUNCAN, M.SC., «i. o.. c, Ch«m (Ont.i. c. o*m IU.K.I. M.C.I.C., M.R.S.C., A.R.C.S.T.
\

Certificate of Analysis

36276'

1 . '*:' ! ''

Fred Munger
Grand Oakes Exploration
27 Queen Street East
Suite 402
TORONTO, ONTARIO
M5C 2M6

SAMPLE NUMBERS

21^.36159

'•536166 
536166

536169
536170

IS
Customer

B29
B30
831
832
833
834
835
836
837
837
838
839
840

3E 0+50 N
3E62 N
3E75 N
3E80 N
3E85 N

3E100 N
3E100 N
3E125 N
3E150 N
3E165 N
3E175 N
3E195 N
3E195 N

Gold
PPb

6
12
12

Irisuf f ici ent
(-5
25
5
5

(5
Insufficient

6
(5
6

10
25
(5

343
(5
(5
(5
(b
(5
(5
(5
(5

Insufficient

Page : 2 

Date: N ovember IS____ 19 90

Work Order tf 
Project

Gold 
Oz/T

(0.001 
(0.001 
(0.001 
sample 
(0.001
0.001 
(0.001 
(0.001 
(0.001
sample Check 
(0.001 
(0.001 
(0.001 
(0.001
0.001 
(0.001
0.010 
(0.001 
(0.001
(0.001 Check 
(0.001 
(0.001 
(0.001 
(0.001 
(0.001 
sample Check

T9009576 
Fort Frances

--

..

CUSTOMER COPY



ACCUffASSAY LABORATORIES LTD.
P.O. BOX 426

KIRKLAND LAKE, ONTARIO, CANADA P2N 3J1 
TEL.: (705) 567-3361

President: Or. GEORGE DUNCAN, M .SC., PH. o ., c. a»m (Ont.i, c. chem (U.K.), M.C.I.C., M.R.S.C., A.R.C.S.T.

Certificate of Analysis
Page: i

Fred
Grand Oakes Exploration
^7 Queen Street East
Suite 402
TORONTO, ONTARIO
M5C 2M6

SAMPLE NUMBERS Copper
>urassay Customer %

13056. 0.709

Date: 15 19 90

Work Order 
Project

T900958A 
Fort Frances

Per: v.__t VvK>3HL
CUSTOMER COPY
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U
ACCURASSAY LABORATORIES LTD.

P.O. BOX 426
KIRKLAND LAKE, ONTARIO, CANADA P2N 3J1 

TEL.: (705) 567-3361

President: Dr. GEORGE DUNCAN, M .SC., PH. o., c . ctwm (Ont.l, c. chwn (U.K.), M.C.I.C., M.R.S.C., A.R.C.S.T.

Certificate of Analysis
Fred Hunger
Grand Oakes Exploration
27 Queen Stret East

*-«*, Sulte 4 02••'3^36329 ™«™- O N

, 536068
^r^-536069

SAMPLE. NUMBER
Customer

536072
536073
536074 
536Q7_5..
536076
536077
536078
536079

•*•

536082
536083 
;S36084 
536085 ___- 
5360'86
536087
536088
536089 
536Q9JD-—
536091
536092
536093

;; 536094
536095

A

A 1 
A 2 
A 3 
A 4 
A 5 
A 6 
A 7 
A 8 
A 9 
A 10 
A 11 
A 12 
A 13 
A 14 
A 15 
A 16 
A 17 
A 18 
A 19 
A 20 
A 21 
A 22 
A 23 
A 24 
A 25 
A 26 
A 27 
A 28 
A 29 
A 30

Cu 
AA 
ppm

Page <*1

10
15
15
8

17
8

17
13
11
16
10
30
20
29
17
28
11
17
14
25
19
6
9
7

10
20
16
11
17
27

Work Order: T900957 
Project '

As
Hydr ide 
ppm

2.1 
1 . 2 
1 .3 
1 .0 
2.6 
1 .0 
1 .5 
1 .7 
1 .3 
1 .4 
0.8 
2.4 
2.0 
1 .6 
1 .8 
1 .8 
1 .1 
1 .5 
1 .0 
1 .4 
1 .6 
0.9 
1 .2 
1 .0 
1 .1 
1 .9 
1 .'3 
1 .4 
1 .4 
1 .3

''':*.*'
Per: V^^-f -^ -.- >--<;. \ J

CUSTOMER COPY



:URA
U

ACCURASSAY LABORATORIES LTD.
P.O. BOX 426

KIRKLAND LAKE, ONTARIO, CANADA P2N 3J1 
TEL.: (705) 567-3361

President: Dr. GEORGE DUNCAN, M.SC., PH. D., c. ch«m (Onti, c. Ch«m IU.K.I, M.C.I.C., M.R.S.C., A.n.c.s.T.

Vtf'^V.^ 
-•&*tyll,i'Y •••V*H:/'•'•

'• it p ;:}!->•.*>;

Certificate of Analysis
Fred Munger
Grand Oakes Exploration
27 Queen Stret East
Suite 402
TORONTO, ON
M5C 2M6

.SAMPLE NUMBER
Customer

. .5 3 60 9 6
5 3 60 97536098' 
-5 3 60 9 9

.536101
,53«l02 
536103

. 536106 
••536107.
536108
536109

536112

' ;%^m-?536116 
: ;^;:,536117
•::^y<:-,536118 

<••' 536119 
'^^,',.536120-
-:;^^ :536121 
:^,';/--536122 

536123

536126
•':-^'-''' 536128 
^--'v.'.v536129

A 31 
A 32 
A 33 
A 34 
A 35 
A 36 
A 37 
A 36 
A 39 
A 40 
A 41 
A 42 
A 43 
A 44 
A 45 
A 46 
A 47 
A 48 
A 49 
A 50 
A 51 
A 52 
A 53 
A 54 
A 55 
A 56 
A 57 
A 58 
A 59 
A 60 
A 61 
A 62 
A 63 
A 64

Cu 
AA 
ppm

Page #2

Work Order: 
Project:

T900957

As
Hydride
ppm

18
22
7

10
9
8

10
14
19
16
11
9

13
73
30
11
59
19
14
27
31
21
21
20
24
16
24
28
18
11
20
11
25
46

CUSTOMER COPY

Per:

1
1

1
1

1.2 
1.1 
0.7 
.0 
.0 

0.9 
0.8 
1.0 
1.2 
0.9 
1.0
1.0
1.1 
4.2 
.8 
.0 

3.4 
1.7 
1.3
2.1
2.2 
1.9 
2.1 
1.6 
1.8 
2.0 
1.1 
1.6 
1.5 
1.4 
1.7 
0.9 
1.5 
2.



m o
ACCURASSAY LABORATORIES LTD.

P.O. BOX 426
KIRKLAND LAKE, ONTARIO, CANADA P2N 3J1 

TEL.: (705) 567-3361

President: Dr. GEORGE DUNCAN, M.SC., Ph. o., c. a*m <ont.i, c. a*m (U.K.), M.C.I.C., M.R.S.C., A.R.C.S.T.
*

Certificate of Analysis
Fred Hunger
Grand Oakes Exploration 
27 Queen Stret East 
Suite 402

36332 TORONTO, ON 
M5C 2M6

SAMPLE' NUMBER 
Accurassay Customer

536130
536131
536132
536133
536134 
536X3-5
536136
536137
536138
536139_
536f40
536141
536142
536143
536144__
536-145
536146
536147
536148
536149 . 
5361^0
536151
536152
536153 
53615_4__
536155
536156
536157
536158
536159

B 
B 
B 
B 
B 
B 
B 
B 
B

1
2
3
4
5
6
7
8
9

B 10 
B 11 
B 12 
B 13 
B 14 
B 15 
B 16 
B 17 
B 18 
B 19 
B 20 
B 21 
B 22 
B 23 
B 24 
B 25 
B 26 
B 27 
B 28 
B 29 
B 30

on

cu
AA
ppm

25
17
14
11
9

21
12
14
17
11
11
22
16
13
14
9

15
10
11
28
15
16
15
27
10
8
9

16
16
12

Page 11

Data: tJr»i/ArnV»«r ?1 9fH9

Work Order: T900957A
Project: '

As
Hydride
ppm

22.0
3.1
3.6
4.8
2.9
2.2
2.0
1.9
1.8
1.7
1.7
1.8
1.5
1.3
1.3
1.2
1.3
1.2
1.2
2.2
1.9
3.0
2.0 '
1.9
2.0
1.8
1.1
1.7
2.6
1.4

CUSTOMER COPY



r o
CUR)

o
ACCURASSAY LABORATORIES LTD,

P.O. BOX 426
KIRKLAND LAKE, ONTARIO, CANADA P2N 3J1 

TEL.: (705) 567-3361

President: Dr. GEORGE DUNCAN, M.SC., PH. o., c. Chwn (Ont.i. c. Ch*m IU.K.I, M.C.I.C., M.R.S.C., A.R.C.S.T.

Certificate of Analysis
Fred Hunger 
Grand Oakes Exploration 
27 Queen Stret East 
Suite 402 
TORONTO, ON 

2M6

Cu 
AA 
ppm

SpiHP 536166
536167
536168
536169

536171
536172

536175 
, 636176

536177 
* 536178

NUMBER
'Customer

B 31
B 32
B 33
B 34
B 35
B 36
B 37
B 38
B 39
B 40

3E 0+50 N
3E 62 N
3E 75 N
3E 80 N
3E 85 N
3E100 N
3E125 N
3E150 N
3E165 N
3E175 N
3E195 N

•2)

Page 12

91 -9JJ19

Work Order 
Project:

T900957A

16
17
19
7

24
13
12
9
8
9
6

15
21
21
8

13
13
8
7
9

10

As
Hydride
ppm

2.9 
1.5 
4.1 
1.7 
6.7 
3,3 
3.0 
2.0 
2.3 
2.0 
1.6 
8.0 
6.4 
6.4 
2.5 
3.7 
2.0 
1.4 
1.6 
1.2 
2.0

Per: ^.QV t_.>.._ C: V^A^y—-^T*Wr^

CUSTOMER COPY



LiftACCURASSAY LABORATORIES LTD.
P.O. BOX 426

KIRKLAND LAKE, ONTARIO, CANADA P2N 3J1 
TEL.: (705) 567-3361

President: Dr. GEORGE DUNCAN, M .SC., PH. D., c. own (Ont.i, c. Ch«m IU.K.I, M.C.I.C., M.R.S.C., A.R.C.S.T.
*

Certificate of Analysis
Fred Hunger
Grand Oakes Exploration
^7 Queen Street East
Suite 402
TORONTO, ONTARIO
M5C 2M6

,,^$36679
.,•••^^36680

"•;.,. •,< ,536681
; >536602

• '. SAMPLE NUMBERS 
?Aecur assay Customer

13076
13077
13078
13079
13080
13081
13082
13083
13084
13085
13085
13086
13087
13088
13089
13090
13091
13092
13093
13094
13094
13095
13096
13097
13098
1 3099
13100
13106

1
13108

/ !; 536685
i ; ^^'-5^6686 ';' ',536687

- :• 536694 
• §36695-' !'

$36700
1318

Gold 
ppb

11 
21 
13 
66 
35 
13 
9 

70
104 
<5 
<5

165 
25 
31 
56

113 
80 
46 
19 
57 
59 
65 
94

84
48
53

117
33584
4535
3723

Page: 1

Date: November 21 19 90

Work Order # : T900978 
Project :

Gold 
OZ/T

<0.001
0.001 
<0.001
0 .002
0.001 
<0.001 
<0.001
0.002
0.003 
<0.001 
<0.001 Chock
0.005
0.001
0.001
0.002
0.003
0.002
0.001
0.001
0.002
0.002 Check
0 .002
0.003
0.001
0.002
0.001
0.002
0.003
0.977
0.132
0.108 Check

CUSTOMER COPY



ACCURASSAY LABORATORIES LTD.
P.O. BOX 426

KIRKLAND LAKE, ONTARIO, CANADA P2N 3J1 
TEL.: (705) 567-3361

President: Dr. GEORGE DUNCAN, M.SC., PH. o., c. Owm (om.i, c. chwn (U.K.), M.C.I.C., M.R.S.C.. A.R.C.S.T.

Certificate of Analysis
Fred Munger
Grand Oakes Exploration 
27 Queen Street East 
Suite 402 
.TORONTO, ONTARIO 
M5C 2M6

> SAMPLE NUMBERS
Customer

13309
13110
13111
13112
13113
13114
13115
13116
13117
13117
13118
13120
13121
13122
13123
13124
13125
13126
13126

Gold 
ppb

988
4178
462
7 ft
19
22
168

2099
547
772
109
72
50
77
87
147
50
60
55

Date: November 21 19 90

Work Order tl 
Project

Gold 
Oz/T

0.029
0.122
0.014
0 .002
0.001
0.001
0.005
0.061
0.016
0.022 Chock
0.003
0.002
0.001
0 .002
0.003
0.004
0.001
0.002
0.002 Check

T900978

Wv^'.'~'

r*--vi
Per: \N^AE>

CUSTOMER COPY



ACCURASSAY LABORATORIES LTD.
P.O. BOX 426

KIRKLAND LAKE, ONTARIO, CANADA P2N 3J1 
TEL.: (705) 567-3361

President: Dr. GEORGE DUNCAN, M .SC., ph. o., c. Chem (Ont.i, c. ct>«m (U.K.), M.C.I.C., M.R.S.C., A.R.C.S.T.

Certificate of flnctlusis
- -j kj, .„ — ..._ ^

,
'36346

# >>j; f '' - ' • -RG-W".'.:'-

Fred Hunger
Grand Oakes Exploration
27 Queen Stret East
Suite 402
TORONTO, ON
M5C 2M6

Page

DflteNovornber 21

Work Order: T900978 
Project:

results are as foliowy;

NUMBER 
say Customer

. -,- -• »-ocff«f.-/.-] , '.'•. i

13107
13108
13110

v13116

Original
Gold
ppb

33584
4535
4178
2099

Reassay
Geld
PPb

30812 
3960 
3624 ; 
2634

2P19

CUSTOMER COPY



ACCURASSAY LABORATORIES LTD.
P.O. BOX 426

KIRKLAND LAKE, ONTARIO, CANADA P2N 3J1 
TEL.: <705) 567-3361

President: Dr. GEORGE DUNCAN, M.SC., Ph. D., c. Chem (Om.i, c. Chem (U.K.), M.C.I.C., M.R.S.C., A.R.C.S.T.

Certificate of Analysis
Fred hunger
Grand Oakes Exploration
27 Queen Street East
suite 402
TORONTO, ONTARIO
M5C 2M6

SAMPLE NUMBERS 
Accurassay Customer

536718
536718

13119
13119

Gold 
PPb

34
35

Date: November 22

Page:

19

Work Order # : T900978A 
Project :

Gold Platinum Palladium 
Oz/T PPb ppb

0.001 <15 <10 
0.001 <15 <10

90
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Ontario 2.13931 CONTACT BAY CWABIGOO

Ministry of
Northern Development
and Mines

Ministers du 
D6veloppement du Nord 
et des Mines

Mining Lands Section
159 Cedar Street, 4th Floor
Sudbury, Ontario
P3E 6A5

Telephone: (705) 670-7264 
Fax: (705) 670-7262

Your File: 
Our File:

W. 9001. 364, 365 
2. 13921

May 27, 1991

Mining Recorder
Ministry of Northern Development
and Mines
808 Robertson Street
Renora, Ontario
P9N 3X9

Dear Sir/Madam:

RE: Notice of Intent dated April 23, 1991 for Expenditures, 
and Geophysical (Electromagnetic and Magnetometer) 
Surveys on mining claims K. 1052851 et al. in Contact 
Bay Area.

900

The assessment work credits, as listed with the above-mentioned 
Notice of Intent have been approved as of the above date.

Please inform the recorded holder of these mining claims and so 
indicate on your records.

Yours sincerely,

Ron. C. Gashinski,
Provincial Manager, Mining Lands
Mines & Minerals Division

LJS/jl 
Enclosures:

cc: Sheridan Johnson 
Toronto, Ontario

^/AAssessment Files Office 
Toronto, Ontario

Chris Wagg 
Cloyne, Ontario

Resident Geologist 
Kenora, Ontario



£"!S MtaMrytf Technical Ala* 
ICO) Northam Oavttopmant . ft-^fle. yVy ewdMine* WorKCrtdltl
*^^i^ii ^fla^k.pnttno . <^^k

nment pie 
b. 13921

At>ri;i f?3/?l w.qnm.ifia

Recorded Holder
Sheridan Johnson

TOWTMWP or Aree 

Contact Ray.

Type of survey and number of 
Aamsment d*v» eredh per dalm

Oaophyiteal 
Electromegnet1^ 33.3 . «*«y»

* M A

^^,U <~

Induced polerUetkm . .... . . ... — days

n»h» divt

Section 77 (19) See "Mining Claims Asseised" column 

Geological. „ ... .... .... days

Q«OCh*mlc4J _ <««y«

Men days O Airborne Q 

Specie! provision {£ Ground QQ

£3 Credits have been reduced because of pertlel 
ooverege of claims.

Q Credits heve been reduced because of corrections 
to work dates end figure of applicant.

.**«(»*»««•*

K. 1052851 to 853 incl. 
1053030 
1133447 to 463 incl.

Special credit* under section 77 (16) for the following mining claim*

\

No credit! have been allowed for the following mining claims
Q not sufficiently covered by the survey Q Insufficient technical date filed

The Mining Recorder mev reduce the above credits If necetsery In order that the total number of aoorovad etseumant davs recorded en each claim doei not
exceed the maximum allowed as follow*: Geophysical • ft); Oeotogocel • 40; Oeochemlcal • 40; lection 77(19) • 00.



Northern Development
Tejohnlcal Anestrmnt 
WorVCrtxnt*

Aoril 23/91

nie 
2.13921

ne)pOft •?

W. 9001. 365

Recorded Holder
Sheridan Johnson

Townenlp of Aree

Contact Bay
Type of eurvey end number of 

AeMatment day* eredK per claim
Geophyttcel 

Electromagnetic • - *V»

Megnetometer ———————————————— dtyt

ftt^V>"f«ti*hr «*»¥•

Induced pdtrirttlon .- ... . <*»¥•

Other —————————————————————— deyi

Section 77 (19) Sae "Mining Claim* AtMMed" column 

O^olootctl . . ''ty*

0*och*m|c*i . „ , <»«y«

Men dayi Q Airborne Q 

Specie! provliion Q Ground Q

Q Credit* htvt betn reduced baeeuia of partial 
coverega of clelrm.

Q Credits have been raducad baewia of oomctloni 
to work data* and flguret of applicant.

$1035.00 spent on assaying samples 
taken from mining claims:

K. 1052851 
1052853 
1053030 
1053032-33 
1133458

69 days credit allowed which may be 
grouped in accordance with Section 
76(6) of the Mining Act R.S.O. 1980.

;pedel credit! under wctton 77 (16) for the following mining d«Jm»

•

No credm hive been allowed for the following mining delrm
not tufficlantly covered by the turvey Q Iniufflclent tachnlcal data filed

The Mining Recorder may reduce the abow cradltt If necemry In order that the total number of approved etteiMnent deyi recorded on eech claim doe* not 
exceed the maximum allowed M foliowi: Oeophytlcd • 80; Oeologocel • 40; Oeochemlcel • 40; Section 77(19) • 60.



Ontario

Mining Act

'»i if. ••••• 'T f'.» 
wJ. .1 IK.-.

9001
Rerort of Work,« ^ , , ~ , , , j ~ . . , A . (Geophysical, Geological and Qeochemical Surveys)

tnetructtona f I .
• Please type or print iCD I ^
• fitter to Saet«A 77. the Mmng Ad tor asmtment work raouremants 

and maximum credits allowed per survey type
• * number of mmmg claims traversed exceed* apace on th* form, 

attach a M.
• Technical Reports and maps « dupNcata should be submrtted to 

Mnmg lands Section, Mmarai Oavaiopmam and Lands Branch:
Type ol Smvev(s) Mining Division

2*13921
Townarup or Area

Recorded Hotderfs) proip§c%x • UMACC Ho-

Yt> 27
Telephone No
fit

Survey Company

Name and Address of Author (of Geo-Technical Report)
/ KO

Data of Survey (from A
30 OS <fO

Day | Me I V( Oar i Mo i v<
Credits Requested per Each Claim in Columns at right Mining Claims Traversed
Special Provisions 

For first survey:

Enter 40 days. (This includes 
Nne cutting)

For each additional survey: 
using the same grid.

Enter 20 days (for each)

Man Days

Complete reverfcrtKfOiC 1
enter total(s) here v *"• *

JAN 01 

MINING LANK
Airborne Credits

Note: Special provisions 
credits do not 
apply to Airborne 
Surveys

Geophysical 

• Electromagnetic 

• Magnetometer 

•Other 

Geological 

Geochemical

Geophysical

/C»^>m*on*tlC 

• Magnetometer

ddother

Geological
SffiftON

Geochemical

Electromagnetic 

Magnetometer 

Other

Days per 
Claim

4o
2.0

Days per 
Claim

.

Days per
Claim

Total miles flown over claim(s). /
Date / Recorded Holder or Anent (IMinatum)

VZc. 10/40 5^"U t̂\

Mining Claim
Prefix

K

Number

/O £3030

List in numerical sequence)
MmingClavn

PrefiK Number

1/33

MH4H46-L

Mmwg Claim
Prefix

-RECErVtfr

Number

MHR SECTION

Certification Verifying Report of VVonT

Total number ol 
mining claims covered 
by this report of work

I hereby certify that I have a personal and intimate knowledge of the facts set forth m this Report of Work, 
after its completion and annexed report is true.

having performed the work or witnessed same during and/or

Name and Address ol Person Certifying

Telephone No Date Certified By

Received Stamp

For Office Use Only

otaOays 
Cr. Recorded

Date Record

Date Approved as Recorded

'SEER-VISED WORK STATEMENT
1M2 (89/06)



^Ministry 01
Northern Development 
and Mines /

Ontario

Mining Act
Report of Work
(Expenditures, Subsection 77(19))

Irwtructlone Ifi
• Please type or print T6JO
• Refer to SubMcinn 77(19), the Mining Act to* assessment wo» 

requirements and maximum credit! allowed under th« Subsection
• Technical Reports maps and proof of expenditures m duplicate 

should be submitted to Mining lands Section. Mineral Development 
and Lands Branch.

Type of Work Pertormed Mining Division

Recorded Holder 2.13921 prospector's Licence No.

Addr

rr C^r
Telephone No.

313
Performed By

Name and Address ol Author (of Submission) Data Whan Wort was Performed 
F«jn: - To: 
53 /O ^C /? II

0*y I Mo I Vr I biy I Mo

All the work was performed on Mining Claim(s): 
Indicate no. of days performed on each claim. 
'See Note No. 1 on reverse side

M«i.ng Cla.m No ol Day*
tff/i _"0

Mining Clam

tA <••?*»*? I 0 ft IO**<>JI *fC>
No. Of Day*

Mining Claim No ol Days

Mining Claim No e)0«ys Mining Claim No ol Oa,<

Mming Claim

Mining Claim

No ol Days

No ol Days

Mming Claim No ol Oay» Mining Claim No ol Days Mining Claim No ol Day* Mining Claim No ol Diy<

Mining Claim No ol Days

I

Mming Claim No ol Oayt Mming Claim No ol Day« Mining Claim No ol Dayi Mming Clam No ol Davs

I

tnatructlont
Total days credits may be distributed at claim 
holder's choice. Enter number of days credits per 
claim in the expenditure days credit column 
(below). ___

Calculation of Expenditure Days Credits 
Total Expenditures_____

Total 
Days Credits

Total Number of Mining Claims Coverec , 
by this Report of Work

Mining Claims (List in numerical sequence). K space is insufficient, attach schedules with required information
Mining Claim

Prefix Number
Expend. 
Days Cr.

Mining Claim
Prefix Number

Expend. 
Days Cr.

Mining Claim
Prefix Number

lo&ZZI K 1(33444
££L

J^L
VI 60 1133 46 4 2.0

119346
l£_ il?34U

1133411 zt

Total Number of Days Pertormed

~723 >(,
j Total Number of Days Claimed

(20
Total Number of Days to be Claimed at a Future Date

Certification of Beneficial Interest 'See Note No. 2 on reverse side
I hereby certify thai, at trie time the work was performed, the claims covered in this report 
ol work were recorded m the current recorded holder's name or held under a beneficial interest 
by the current recorded holder.

Date Recorded Holder or

Certification Verifying Report of Work

I hereby certify that I have a personal ana intimate knowledge ol the facts set forth in the Report of Work annexed hereto, having performed the work or witnessed same 
ounng and/or after its completion and the annexed report is true.
Name and Address ol Person Certifying

For Office Use Only

'SEE REVISED WORK STATEMENT

Received Stamp
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